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DESERT HARBOR—A 55+ COMMUNITY—APACHE JUNCTION, AZ—October 2024  

September 2024 Birthday and Anniversary Celebration 

COMMUNITY BREAKFAST ON AUGUST 31, 2024 BISCUITS & GRAVY.  We had a great 

turnout with about 30 people. As usual the company and the food was wonderful !!! 

See more pictures page 9 
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ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION   

 PRESIDENT (term 2024-2026)   Neal Meyer   Lot #202 515-480-7920 

 VICE PRESIDENT (term 2024-2026) Danny Maher     Lot #7   805-705-6048 

 SECRETARY (term 2023-2025)   Jere Brodhead   Lot #187 928-200-8417 

 TREASURER (term 2023-2025)   Suzanne Dallas   Lot #207 480-399-6756 

 BOARD MEMBER (term 2022-2025) Bonnie Harrison Lot #40 306-221-8773 

 BOARD MEMBER (term 2023-2026) Jim Harris   Lot #47 206-304-0849 

 BOARD MEMBER (term 2024-2027) Rhonda Smaldino Lot #155 909-214-4907 

 ADVERTISING MANAGER    Mary Stutleen   Lot #86 920-639-0441 

 NEWSLETTER EDITOR/WEBMASTER   Lori Johnson   Lot #141 480-907-8971 

President’s Letter 

The Crazy, Wild Bingo after the Labor Day Potluck seemed to be well received.  We had rotating callers at 

Card Bingo on September 21st., The Port Luck food was excellent.  Our groups have had a lesser attendance, 

but things should liven up when cooler weather hits.  Be sure to check the schedule for Movie Night, Com-

munity Breakfast, and music entertainment. 

Thank you for your help 

Neal   Nkmeyer221@gmail.com   515-480-7920  

Please check out our Facebook Group for community Activities and information : Desert 

Harbor AZ Activity Community  and our website at http:\\desertharboraz.net 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE  

Editor: Chaired by Neal Meyer: Lori Johnson Writers: Bea Goudeseune, Jane Boudreau, Cami Weiss, 

Mary Stutleen, Paul Howell.  

Newsletter Committee Mission Statement:  

The Desert Harbor Newsletter Committee will present a community based monthly newsletter with the intention of 

being informative and entertaining as well as educational for the Resident. It should not be complex or complicated 

but a fun publication for the Resident reading enjoyment.  

 

ALL NEWSLETTERS ARE EMAILED TO ALL RESIDENTS AND AVAILABLE ON OUR WEBSITE, MAKE SURE 

YOU TAKE A LOOK AT …               https://desertharboraz.net  

FOOD TRUCKS ARE BACK!!! 

We will be having food trucks the 2nd and 4th Thursday of the month at 4:30 to 7:00 pm. There 

are no food trucks in November and December. If you have a favorite please contact me. 

Watch for the menus to come next month thanks Pat Hillard 605-520-1999  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/6721472351224976/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/6721472351224976/
https://desertharboraz.net/newsletter/
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UPCOMING EVENTS  

OCTOBER    

 5 Sat 9:00 AM Resident Meeting   

 5 Sat 7:00  PM Movie Night  

 10 Thur 4:30 -7:00  Food Truck 

 12 Sat 2:00 PM Birthday/Anniversary Celebration   

 19 Sat Potluck HH 4:30 Dinner 5:00, with brats and sauerkraut furnished,   

   bring an Octoberfest side dish.  Card Bingo for follow at 6:30. 

 24 Thur 4:30 -7:00  Food Truck 

 26 Sat 8 to 9:30 Community Breakfast 

 
26 Sat 6 to 9 PM Music by B-Line Highway, outside if weather per-

mits 

 31 Thur 6 PM to 9 PM Halloween Costume Party DJ Music & Prizes 

    

    

NOVEMBER    

 2 Sat 9:00 AM Resident Meeting   

 2 Sat 7:00  PM Movie Night  

 8 Fri 2:00 PM Birthday/Anniversary Celebration   

 11 Mon Veterans’ Day Pizza  time TBD 

 14 Thur 4:30 - 6:30 Food Truck 

 26 Tues 4:30 to 7:00 PM Hamburgers and chips $5.00 

 28 Thur 4:30 HH 5:00 Dinner - Potluck, Turkey provided 

 30 Sat 8 to 9:30 Community Breakfast 

LABOR DAY POTLUCK 

Chicken was provided and all the food was great!! 
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President Neal Meyer called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM. All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance. All Board 

Members were present except for Bonnie Harrison.  

President Meyer inquired whether we had any new resident’s in attendance. No new resident’s at this meeting.  

President Meyer asked if everyone had read the previous month’s Meeting Minutes and if any there were any 

questions or comments. None were noted, motion to accept made by Michelle Nord, seconded by Terry Nord, motion 

passed.  

President Meyer inquired if everyone had seen and had an opportunity to review the Treasurer’s Report. No 

comments on Report so motion to accept made by Jean Whitten, seconded by Sherry Weinert, motion passed.  

Vice President, Danny Maher reminded everyone that Karaoke is every Friday from 3 to 5 PM. The Community 

Breakfast is on Saturday, Sept. 28th. This month’s menu will be Pancakes. Also, the Movie this month is the Hangover 

on Saturday, Sept 7th, and will be shown in the Clubhouse due to the continued heat!  

Please note there is a Special Events Board on the wall between the kitchen and library. All scheduled event will be 

there for you to see.  

Danny our resident DJ will provide music for dancing on September 14th.  

President Meyer wanted to thank all the Ladies who volunteered to do the table decorations. They look fantastic.  

Vice President Maher stated everyone can to do a better job of cleaning up and policing your own tables. Several 

times he’s come in and there is popcorn and snacks all over the floor. We have a vacuum back by the Craft Room for 

your use. If you use the Popcorn popper, clean it out! It shouldn’t be left up to Danny or the board to take care of it.  

Board Member Rhonda Smaldino informed us she has contacted Wine & Design to host another painting event this 

year. Tentatively scheduled for November 20th beginning at 6:00 PM. All are welcome. The cost will be around $35 to 

$45/person. The more interest, the less the cost, so keep this event in mind.  

Board Member Jim Harris spoke regarding delivering food to our Shut-ins during potlucks. Emails have been sent, 

however there has been no response. We will table this at the current time. If you know of someone who would be 

receptive to this, let the Host/Hostess know and they will take care of delivering a plate.  

Carol Rysavy, Librarian stated that she needs Books and Magazines! Also if you have a book that you are looking for, 

let her know and she’ll see if she can find it.  

Bea Goudeseune said the Ladies Out of the Park Luncheon would be at Crackers & Co. on Greenfield this month. This 

will be on Tuesday, Sept. 17th at 11:00 AM. Last months luncheon was at Gyro’s, it was very good, go try them out!  

Pat Hillard has scheduled Food Trucks to begin in October on the 2nd and 4th Thursday’s of the month. If you would like 

a specific truck or type of food, contact Pat.  

Sherry Weinert reminded everyone we have the monthly Birthday/Anniversary celebration with cake every second 

Saturday. This month will be at 2PM. This is open for everyone to attend, not just those celebrating their special day.  

Vince Trizzino took 118 pounds of food to the food bank. We are doing a great job, so keep it up.  

Old Business: President Meyer stated he had researched holding a CPR class. The Red Cross will cost upward of $1000. 

This seems to be exuberant, so further research will be required. It was suggested that hospitals or the fire 

department might be a good resource.  

    

 Resident’s meeting September 7, 2024 

Continued Next Page 
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Continued from Page 4 

Review of the term of tenure for Elected Officers for the Board will be tabled until our Winter Residents return. 

New Business: Wayne Jazwierski reminded everyone that Football is back. Beginning this Sunday, Sept. 8th the first 

regular scheduled game begins.  We will watch the Sunday Night game in the Clubhouse each Sunday evening 

beginning at 4:30 PM. Bring your favorite drinks and snacks. 

Happy Hour will return each Friday beginning at 5PM.  After discussion on what happy hour actually is, it was decided 

to call it Friday Night Social hour.  That way it isn’t tied to alcohol consumption and more toward visiting and playing 

games. (Of course, your favorite cocktail can still be enjoyed!) 

We have scheduled a Halloween Costume party this year.  We are looking for a volunteer to chair this event. Please 

see one of the Board Members for further information. 

The 50/50 and resident drawings were held.  Suzanne Dallas won $67 in the 50/50 drawing, however the resident for 

Lot 103 was not present so funds continue to grow. 

President Meyer called for meeting adjournment, motion made by Sherry Weinert, seconded by Wayne Miller, 

meeting adjourned at 9:40 AM. 

Respectfully submitted, Jere Broadhead, Secretary 

Dave Borchardt Famous Bread Pudding 
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DANNY THE DJ—SEPTEMBER 14TH 2024 
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FOOD TRUCK MENU FOR OCTOBER 10TH from 4:30-6:00 

FOOD TRUCKS ARE BACK!!! 

We will be having food trucks the 2nd and 4th Thursday in the month at 4:30 to 7:00 pm. If you 

have a favorite please contact me. Watch for the menus to come next month thanks Pat Hillard 

605-520-1999.  



 

8 

FOOD TRUCK MENU FOR OCTOBER 24th from 4:30-6:00 
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August 31st Community Breakfast—Biscuits and Gravy 

What a great turnout!! 
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LADIES OUT-OF-THE-PARK LUNCHEON 3rd Tuesday every month.  

See you on October 15th at 11:30 

Ladies Luncheon Out, October 15, 2024 

Black Bear Diner 

Well, looks like summer is in the Rear View Mirror, thank goodness, now our Winter Residents will be back 

and we love them all !!  

Last month we dined at Cracker & Co, Mary Stutleen will be commenting on our fun time, as usual !  

The month of October we will be dining at the Black Bear, 1809 E. Baseline, Gilbert 85233. Black Bear is one 

of our favorites and we will be looking forward to sharing it with those that have not attended our monthly 

luncheons out !  Always fun, laughter and great food !  

We will meet there at 11:30, any questions or problems please just call me and i will gladly help !  Call or 

text me at:  602-703-0220  

Looking forward to sharing our fun delightful time with you !  Hopefully our Winter Residents will be here 

waiting for some Hugs !  

See you there !   Bea 602-703-0220 
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Men's out of Park Lunch at the American Legion  Gentlemen!  

Lets not forget the Men's out of park luncheon, hosted by Bob Chapin, Lot 131. Luncheon for men is 

always at the American  Legion on Meridian at 11 and you need not be a member, Bob Chapin is your 

host. See you on  September 17th. If you need to reach Bob his number is 517-290-2913.  

IT’S FOOTBALL SEASON 

Starting September 15, football fans are gathering in the clubhouse to watch Sunday Nite Football. We 
meet at 4:30 pm. Then at around 5:30 p.m., we order and share pizza, which was $5 each. (Unless someone 
chooses to buy for everyone - happened tonite.) About 12+ showed up, including 2 female residents 
Michelle Nord and Mary Stutleen. 

 
EVERYONE IS WELCOME! 

RESTAURANT REVIEW 

On Tuesday, September 17, 21 ladies from our park met for lunch at Crackers & Co. on Greenfield & Brown. 
Crackers serves a variety of delicious, classic favorites for breakfast, including pancakes, eggs, Belgian wafles, 
French toast, biscuits, crepes, “blintzes” alongside an assortment of meats, gravies, granola, yogurts, 
chocolates, creams, fruit toppings. Lunch was a medley of soups, salads, sandwiches, & burgers, again with 
an aray of sides such as: chili, sweet potato, French fries; fruit cups & bowls; cottage cheese; garlic bread. 
Sandwiches were crafted on a choice of breads-croissant, pita, country white, wheat, etc. Wait staff was 
adequate for our group. My personal order of Southwest eggs Benedict was recommended by the server 
when I asked what was good. Tasty, however, lukewarm even tho I was served first. Most everyone was 
happy with their meals, but again, a few dishes were lukewarm. I’d give Crackers a 3.5 out of 5. I would 
definitely try this place with ONE guest to see if my food was hotter! Mary  Stutleen  

Ladies In-the-Park Soup and Salad Luncheon 1st Tuesday of the month. I’m afraid there will not be one in 

October. I have not been feeling good and don’t have the energy or appetite.  We will not have it in 

November is because it’s the same day as the election. Thank you Lori Johnson 
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DESERT HARBOR CRIBBAGE 

2nd & 4th Thursdays 10:30am  

We had 9 players on  September 12th. Charlene Hudson had the high hand of “20”. Mina 
Temuse had the high card  of 8/4. Lori Johnson won the “String of Pearls” meaning she lost 
all 5 games.  
 
We had 6 players on August 22nd. The high hand was a “24” for Charlene Hudson and the 
high card was a 10/ 
 
THANK YOU all for coming to play.  We will only have one game on November 14th a 
due to Thanksgiving. 
 

PEGS IN MOTION 
 

      
September 5th:    
Most Buncos:                      Most wins: went to Jean Myers and Sid Gardner came in 2nd.  
Joyce Myers had most losses and Ann Marie Bush had last Bunco.  
 
September 12th: 
Most Buncos:  
Most wins: went to Cheryl Sunderman followed by Jean Myers and Charlene Hudson. 
Ann Marie Bush had most losses and Malea Driscoll had last Bunco. 
 
September 19th: 
Most Buncos: Ann Marie Bush 
Most wins: Charlene Hudson and Sid Gardner.  
Most losses: Kami Davis. 
 
Congrats to all the winners.        
Thank you for helping setting up and cleaning up.  Becky Gardner   
 

MEXICAN TRAIN 

EVERY WEDNESDAY. October 3rd, 10th, 17th, and 24th and 31st at 12:00 Noon. 

Winner:  September 4th:  Neal Meyer  Winner: - September 11th:  10-4   Neal Meyer, 10-11  Pat McGarraugh  

Winner:  September 18th: Pat McGarraugh  - Winner:  September 25th:  Pat McGarraugh    

The next winner could be you.  

We encourage every one to come and play MEXICAN TRAIN, we always have a great time!!!  

LADIES IN PARK SOUP AND SALAD LUNCH WILL RETURN ON OCTOBER 1ST. I HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE!!! 

IT’S A GREAT WAY TO MEET YOUR NEIGHBORS AND MAKE FRIENDS!!! 

September Bunco Winners 

Next Buncos will be  

October 3rd, October 17th and October 31st.  
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If I missed someone or you wish to add your birthday and/or anniversary or make any       

corrections to the list, please contact: Lori Johnson E-mail: lori.johnsonaz@gmail.com   

Phone: 480-907-8971  

 OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS   
   

DATE NAME LOT # 

   

1 Shari Haucke 129 

2 Karen Stephens  156 

2 Rhonda Smaldino 155 

5 Bob Mayo  124 

7 Bonnie Harrison 40 

7 Dianna Stai                                 102 

8 Mike Kereluk  82 

8 Brenda Papenthien 27 

10 Pat Pederson   69 

11 John Schaub 79 

13 Gary Horn 145 

14 David Beyer 66 

18 Robert (Bob) Chapin                    131 

18 Sandy Baumstark 60 

18 Lori Johnson 141 

19 Jane Boudreau  179 

21 Donald Baumstark 60 

23 Mary Clingan 87 

25 Mary Tietz 157 

28 Carole Hyder 174 

30 Fran LeVeque  62 

 OCTOBER ANNIVERSARIES  
   

DATE NAME LOT # 

   

3 Sidney & Becky Gardner               70 

10 Jeff & Jere Broadhead 187 

14 Nick & Annie Brake 119 

14 Lew & Rhonda Smaldino 155 

22 Henry & Alice Hamelin 56 

30 Dave & Jennifer Foley 6 
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If I missed someone or you wish to add your birthday and/or anniversary or make any       

corrections to the list, please contact: Lori Johnson E-mail: lori.johnsonaz@gmail.com   

Phone: 480-907-8971  

     NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS  
   

DATE NAME LOT # 

    

1 Judy Charboneau                         5 

2 Susan Phelps 185 

2 Elaine Granata 99 

5 Dave Borchardt 142 

7 Linda Lewis                                   23 

7 Mina Ternus 21 

8 Debbie Bousquet 67 

11 Susan Robnett 76 

15 Connie Farmer 133 

19 Cyndy Schauer  206 

21 Loretta Kleinschmidt 13 

22 Deb Wagner 193 

24 Shant Meeroian 11 

25 Gerald Blackwell 181 

26 Donna Trizzino 95 

29 Greg Sather 10 

     NOVEMBER ANNIVERSARIES  
   

DATE NAME LOT # 

    

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

7 Cliff & Phyllis Tessmer 178 

13 Michael & Vikki Patterson 2 

15 Stephen & Sheryl Kenney 195 

16 Gregg Mark & Danielle Davis 171 

28 Neal & Sandy Meyer 202 

30 Steve & Dodi Haugen 9 
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Our advertisers are very important to us as they help to offset the cost of printing this newsletter. Please let them 

know where you saw their ad whenever and use their products or services. 

•       A-1 Custom Improvements •       Red Mountain Flooring  

•       ALT Enterprises Window Screen Cleaning •       Superior Home Pros  

•       Farm Bureau Financial Services  •       Three Phase Mechanical 

•       PM-MH Insurance Services   
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A-1 CUSTOM 

JEFF KSOBIECH 



 

20 

THREE PHASE MECHANICAL 

1 Hour Emergency Service Available - Call: 480-671-0833  

Sales—Service—Repair—Installation 

 

$34.95 Service Check Up When Mentioning This Ad 
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